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Sunday School 9:30AM — Coffee/Tea Time 10:00 to 10:20AM — Worship Service 10:30AM 

reetings to everyone, 

 
 I spent an hour this week listening to Leonard Cohen sing his own songs. 

It was a different experience because we usually hear other people singing his 

songs - like Judy Collins. 

 
 His voice is low and a bit gravely, but clear. His words are deep. (Listen 

to his most popular song - “Alleluia” - a broken alleluia. He does not fall into 

any musical category. In his collective style there is jazz, rock, folk and even   

classical. In his verses, his faith comes through, not as a surface praise song, but 

as a studied man of scripture.  

 
 This is where he catches me: Faith is how we live. Faith is found in our 

relationships - even negative ones. Even in very intimate ones. Cohen refuses to 

“box” his religion. For me, that’s how it should be. Our faith needs to be part of 

everyday life - not just Sunday morning. 

 
 Cohen pushes this to the limit. In doing so, he ends up where he began: 

Love. Love is the nature of God. Love is the core in our relationships. Without 

love all falls apart into despair and hopelessness. 

 

 You can find Cohen on youTube and CD’s. Listen, if you will, how he   

integrates faith into everyday situations. In his song “There ain’t no cure for 

love” he tells us how and why. 
 

 

Blessings, 

Pastor Rick 
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The Journey 

   
1 Peter 1:13 
Therefore, with minds that are alert and fully sober, set your hope on the grace to be brought to you when Jesus Christ is       
revealed at his coming. 
 
Hello St. Jacobs Family, 
 
 August is here and we are ramping up on some exciting times. Pastor Rick and Cindy will be taking a wonderful and  
exciting vacation, so for those two Sunday's Kathryn Forry and Scott Becker will be leading our worship, and both have exciting 
messages for us. Then we have the beginning of school right around the corner and the excitement of new challenges are keep-
ing our students and teachers on the edge of their seats. The finishing touches for our mission group our taking place and 
thoughts of packing have begun. Don't forget if you have travel size soaps, shampoos and other items they are still collecting 
them. Our  pantry area has some new shelving and has been rearranged just a bit. A huge thank you to Lynn and Corey Markle 
for all you did with the shelving and moving things into place. Our Day Care cooks then organized the items and checked dates 
on the items, making sure things were current. They did need to throw a few things away that they found with expired dates on 
them. Our Boy Scouts had an amazing week at scout camp. Thank you to all that donated to the troop giving them the chance to 
have this      adventure. I hope you have been able to enjoy an adventure this summer, or, maybe you have a planned adventure 
coming up. 

 
Sincerely, 
  

Heather Kuhn 
Consistory President 

 

July Consistory Meeting Notes 

 Summary of Pastor’s activities passed out and discussed 

 Possibility of a visitation committee forming 

 Scott and Kathyrn will be covering Pastor’s vacation 

 Pastor Lisa will cover spiritual issues over Pastor Rick’s vacation 

 Discussed volunteering closer to home, specifically helping veterans here in York 

 2nd interview of Pastoral Candidate is forthcoming 

 An arbitrary $2,000 limit placed on Pastoral Search out of town activities (Travel, Lodging, time, food ect) 

 July roof repair cost totaled $1,400 

 Back Bay Mission funds are now at $11,572 

 The lion’s club dinner raised $487 for the building account 

 We will be hosting a Victorian Ball in October, more information will be released soon 

 Church may host a breakfast in coordination with the food-bank at St. Jacob’s Lutheran 

 Day Care CDA classes will be held on Monday evenings, allowing outsiders to attend suggested 

 Sandwich sale raised $564, another sandwich sale is scheduled for October 13th. 

 The hip-breakers return September 22nd 
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June 2018 Budget Update  
(Combined General and Building Funds)  

  
Shown below is a chart which shows a simplified over view of our budget numbers for the first six 

months of 2018.  
 
The numbers through the end of June showed a combined shortfall in the General and Building 

Funds of $2,064 between budgeted expenses and actual offerings. In the month of June we did not need to 
take anything from our building savings account to meet expenses.  

 
 

Budget Numbers for 

June 2018 

Covers 25 Sundays

Combined General and Building Funds

$82,000

$81,000

$80,000

$79,000

$78,000

$77,000

Budgeted

Expenses

$81,175

Actual

Offering

$79,111

Shortfall

$2,064
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Search Committee Update 

The search committee was pleased with the interview conducted 

on July 8th, so we have agreed to set up a second interview with 

this candidate. Please keep this journey in your prayers. 

Back Bay Mission Trip 2018 Update for August 
 

We are now less than 45 days from our trip to Back Bay Mission and we are currently locked in for 15 peo-

ple (ranging in age from 16 to 67). 

 

We should still be able to add anyone that may be interested in making the trip, we’d just need to check with 

BBM. Anyone who is not a member of the congregation we would ask that those individual(s) cover the cost of the 

per person fee from Back Bay Mission, which is $250. 

 

We do have another sandwich sale coming up in August – orders will be due August 19th, and pickup will be 

on August 29th. Please remember that we will continue to collect personal travel size items (feminine hygiene pads, 

deodorant, shampoo, soap, Kleenex, toothbrushes, toothpaste, combs, hand lotion, bushes, wet wipes) and we are 

also asking for donations of sweatshirts and t-shirts.  On our first trip we learned how much of a need there was for 

these items for the homeless, many of whom sleep on the beaches in and near Biloxi. 

 

We have also received a “Wish List” from Back Bay Mission for items for each of the different ministries 

they have ongoing. The wish list is located in the newsletter as a separate page. 

 

Our challenge to the congregation is still in place: for those who can to donate $5 per person each week to-

ward the mission trip to help cover our expenses. 

 

More updates on our progress will follow throughout the August -  if you have any questions please don’t 

hesitate to ask any of the people who have signed up to go on the trip (the list is outside the choir room). 

 

 

Thank you for your dedication and support, 

The Back Bay Mission Team 
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Newsletter articles for August due by August 15th. 

Donations Needed for the Early Learning  

Center:  St. Jacob's ELC is looking for the       

following items:  1-2 rocking chairs for our   

Infant Room, 2 chairs for the entrance of the 

Center (if possible matching), 1-2 child size 

chairs for the entrance of the Center.  The 

chairs we are requesting for the entrance of 

the Center is so that we can create a small 

comfortable lobby for our families and possi-

ble new families to have an area to sit with 

their children when they are waiting such as 

before and/or after tours of the facility.  As 

always, the ELC and staff are extremely      

appreciative of your continued support of our 

Center and any donations you can make to the 

Center! 
 

 

Sandwich Sale  
We will be selling sandwiches for our Back Bay 

Mission Trip.  The last day to turn in your order 

form will be August 19th and pick up will be on 

August 29th.  Get your order form today to start 

selling!  If you have any questions please see    

Ashley Criswell  

Choir Practice 

Choir will begin to meet again on Thursday Sep-

tember 6th at 7pm and will continue to meet on 

Thursday nights in the forthcoming months. 
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Special Dates 
P.U.S.H 

(Pray Until Something Happens) 

 Barb H. 

 Corey M. & Family 

 Claude R. & Family 

 Dave W. 

 Cindy S. 

 Louann H. 

 Gwen B. 

 Elena H. 

 Shaun Goodling 

 Nancy McIntyre 

 Lois B. 

 Kay 

 Mary Day 

 Lucienne 

 Glenn B. 

 Kelly A 

 Chuck 

 Anna 

 Lydia K. 

August Birthdays 

August 2nd       Michele Yost 

August 3rd       Barb Hinkle 

                            Jay Kuhn 

August 13th       Michele Harper 

        Brycesin Hagarman 

August 16th       Even Hoke 

August 18th       Burt Hengst 

August 21st       Rich Hinkle 

August 23rd       Barb Goodyear 

        Cassandra DeLaronde 

August 27th       Carrie Hillman 

        Jessica McClary 

 

August Anniversaries 

August 9th Lloyd and Wendy Bubb 

August 10th Gene and Raejeane Forry 

August 11th Jeff and Fanny Espinal/Hoke 

August 12th Burt and Janet Hengst 

 



 

August – Cassandra Delaronde & Velinda Johnson 

September – Deneen Harbold & Dorine Hagarman—Communion on the 2nd 

October – Kimberly Starner & Heather Kuhn— Communion on the 7th 

November – Lynn & Scott Becker 

December – Tom & Heather Kuhn— Communion on 2nd & 24th  

 

2018 Altar Guild Schedule 
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Schedule of Events 

 August 4th - Food Pantry 

 August 4th-14th Pastor’s vacation 

 August 5th - Scott Becker leads service 

 August 11th - Hall rental 12-4 

 August 12th - Kathryn Forry leads service 

 August 17th - Newsletter articles due 

 August 19th - Sandwich order forms due 

 August 20th - Consistory Meeting 

 August 29th - Sandwich pass out 

SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

 

 
 

 
 

 1 
 

2 

 

 

3 4 
Food Pantry 9am 
Pastor Rick’s       

vacation starts 

5 
Scott  Becker leads service 

 

6 7 
 

8 9 
 

10 
 

11 
Hall Rental 12-4 

12 
Kathryn Forry leads service 

 

13 
 

14 
Pastor Rick’s      
Vacation ends 

15 

 

16 
 

17 
News letter articles 
due 

18 
 

19 
Sandwich order forms due 

20 
Consistory  Meeting 

21 22 23 
 

24 25 
 

26 

 

27 
 

28 
 

29 
Sandwich pass out 

30 31 
 

August 2018 



Everyone is Welcome! 

100 East George Street 

P.O. Box 111 

York New Salem, PA 17371 

Phone: 717-792-4326 

Church E-mail: Office@stjacobsucc.org 

Pastor’s E-mail: 13stuempfle@gmail.com 

St. Jacob’s United Church of Christ 
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